LSIC Minutes September 5, 2024

6:15 Gymnasium

- Introduction of officers- Beth Brown President, Stephanie Neace Vice President,
 Megan Cline Secretary, Beth Adkins Treasurer
 - PTO Treasurer's Report by Beth Adkins

Balance-\$19,350 approximately

66 families joined PTO for the school year with \$227 collected in dues.

Projected expenses:

Teacher Reimbursement: \$1300-1400

Fall and Spring classroom parties: \$400-500

AR field trip: \$400

Teacher/Staff Recognition: \$500-1000

Field Day: depends on what direction we decide to do in

5th grade Recognition: spring fling revenue?

Special Olympics: \$300

Fundraising this year would be earmarked for a new playground for the new school. We have been approved for the construction of a new Ona Elementary. At this time CCS is looking at land in the Ona Community suitable to build.

Budget Approved

- Membership Drive Update: 66 families with \$227 collected
- Committees discussed

Someone willing to take over the responsibilities of updates the Rt. 60 sign with birthdays and information needed. Jill Holton, faithful volunteer who has done this for over 14 years wishes to turn over the reigns.

Yearbook: Beth Adkins and maybe Jessica Douglass

World's Finest Candy Bars: Mrs. Alexander

Family Fun Night and trying to do book fair during this week

- Upcoming Dates: No School 10/14 OSE Day, Fall Party with Parade 10/31
- Principal's Announcements: The New Volunteer Policy was reviewed and discussed.
 Members were encouraged to go to the CCS site, click on Volunteers and follow the process.

Without volunteers going through these steps it will be hard to bring the extra activities to our school like Book Fair, Field Day etc....